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To:
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 From:
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Radiation Protection Services

Subject: Oregon Health Authority (OHA)-Radiation Protection Services (RPS) Pending New X-ray and Tanning Vendor Fee    
The Center for Health Protection, Radiation Protection Services (RPS) is releasing this informational bulletin to advise X-Ray and Tanning Vendors of a pending new annual Vendor License Fee. 
Due to on-going program expenditure increases (e.g., personnel compensation, equipment maintenance, fleet and rent charges) and flat legislatively approved program funding, the Oregon Legislature recognized an essential need to create sustainable funding in upcoming biennia for RPS to continue conducting health and safety regulatory inspections, issuing licenses and meeting emergency response requirements.   
In June 2021, the Oregon Legislature passed House Bill (HB) 2075 and subsequently enacted by the Governor. HB 2075 amends ORS 453.605 to 453.800 stipulating that:

(1) Each person shall obtain a vendor license from the Oregon Health Authority before engaging in the business of:(a) Selling, leasing, transferring, lending, installing, marketing, servicing, inspecting, repairing, or calibrating a radiation device or equipment, including an X-ray machine and tanning device, or (b) Providing consulting services to an owner or operator of a radiation device or equipment, including an X-ray machine or tanning device. 

In addition, HB 2075 mandates that the (Oregon Health) Authority shall require a person to pay an annual $500 fee to obtain or renew an X-ray or tanning vendor license.
The new $500 annual X-ray and tanning vendor license fees will become operative on January 1, 2022.  At that time, any new vendor desiring to be licensed for business in Oregon will need to submit a vendor licensing application, including the $500 licensing fee. For existing vendors, invoices will be sent on January 1, 2022 and are to be returned with payment no later than March 1, 2022.
[Note: For several years, vendors that provide services to radioactive material licensees have been required to obtain and renew an annual vendor license.  HB 2075 creates parity for all vendors providing services to RPS X-ray and tanning registrants].   
                                                           -OVER






 Page 2 
In the interim, RPS will complete a rulemaking process to ensure Oregon Administrative Rules are compatible with the new statute. You may file written comments before 5:00 p.m. on November 22, 2021 by submitting them to the Public Health Division Rules Coordinator at the following address:
OHA, Public Health Division

Brittany Hall, Administrative Rules Coordinator

800 NE Oregon Street, Suite 930

Portland, Oregon 97232
If you need further clarification, please feel free to contact, Radiation Protection Services, Todd Carpenter at 971-673-0500 or by email, todd.s.carpenter@dhsoha.state.or.us or Judy Smith at 971-673-0507 or by email, judith.a.smith@dhsoha.state.or.us. 
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